
 

 

8th October 2021 
CMI ELECTRICAL INDUSTRY NOTICE 

 
CMI Electrical have become aware that Surefit Glands have been modified and used 
on Flameproof enclosure sold by Pempek. 
 
These glands have been modified by a third party (not CMI Electrical) and utilised on 
flameproof enclosures. 
 
The modification of these glands results in the following:  

• Brings the integrity of the gland into doubt; 
• Invalidates the certification for the gland as it no longer complies with its 

certification. 
 

We have discussed this matter with our certification body, who agree that the 
modified glands no longer comply with their certification. 
 
This modification, which is drilling of a hole across the flats of the locknut, is 
illustrated below: 
 
Sketch of modification 
 

 
 
CMI Electrical advise all users, accredited workshops and other interested parties, that 
where this modified product is found in use, to contact the equipment supplier to 
discuss replacement. 
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